
 

 
 

Joint Scrutiny Working Group 
 
Scrutiny Observations to Cabinet on: 14.07.2020 
 
The Joint Scrutiny Working Group met on 9 July 2020 and considered the following 
documents: 

 Vision 2025 – Corporate Improvement Plan Annual Performance Report 
 
The Working Group thank the Leader, the Head of Transformation and 
Communications and officers for attending scrutiny.   
 
Scrutiny make the following observations: 
 

 The report is a great improvement on previous reports and officers were 
congratulated for that improvement.  

 The Working Group noted that following previous year's comments from scrutiny 
comparative information relating to the previous year's performance had been 
included in this year's report. 

 It was accepted that there was additional improvement action being undertaken by 
the Council such as the work being undertaken by the Improvement and Assurance 
Board and the Transformation Board. 

 The Working Group's comments / recommendations in relation to the report are 
set out in the attached Appendix. 

 
 
Scrutiny’s 
Recommendation 

 
Accept (plus 

Action and 

timescale) 

 
Partially Accept 

(plus Rationale and 

Action and 

timescale) 

 
Reject (plus 

Rationale) 

1That the Cabinet 
considers and 
responds to the 
comments / 
recommendations as 
set out in the 
Appendix; 

   

 
In accordance with Rule 7.27.2 the Cabinet is asked to provide a written response to 
the scrutiny report, including an action plan where appropriate, as soon as possible or 
at the latest within 2 months of the date of the Cabinet meeting i.e. by 14.09.2020 
 
Membership of the Joint Scrutiny Working Group on 09.07.2020: 
County Councillors:  
M Dorrance, R Williams, J Charlton, P Roberts, J Pugh, J Gibson-Watt and Mr G 
Robson. 
 


